
I've attached several documents for your review: 

 - Washington Citizens for Liberty General Ledger. Expenditures for general expenses and legal fees 

related to the attached Federal Lawsuit Wise v Inslee are shaded in yellow.  

 - Copy of Wise v Inslee  - Federal lawsuit challenging termination of employees due to vaccine mandate. 

This case is not related to any political or campaign activity. 

 - Washington Citizens for Liberty - Amended Annual Report: The report submitted in the complaint was 

the initial filing. Per Washington Secretary of State procedures and guidelines the Amended Annual 

Report corrects an error that listed Pam Orebaugh and Natalie Gauvin as "Initial Directors." Both Pam 

Orebaugh and Natalie Gauvin have been removed and I am the sole Director, Governor and CEO of 

Washington Citizens for Liberty, a Washington Nonprofit Corporation. A clerk from the SoS office guided 

me through the process and the form, policy and process have been reviewed by my legal team. 

I'd like to take this opportunity to once again point out the error in the complaints regarding 

Washington Citizens for Liberty having an IRS 501(c)(3) exemption. As stated previously as well as 

several times to Bryan Taylor in social media conversations and again last Monday at a Liberty Lake 

Town Hall event, the 501(c)(3) application has been submitted but not yet approved. As I'm sure you are 

aware, due to COVID processing times are delayed. Bryan Taylor initially and continues to make this 

false claim and I would hope the PDC investigate and correct this error. 

Best Regards 

Rob Linebarger 

Washington Citizens for Liberty 

 


